
It was fabulous to once again powhiri (below) our new team of 
German volunteers to the school on Monday.  Hanna and 
Michael arrived on Sunday looking relatively fresh after their 30 
hours of travel to New Zealand. They are already settling 
quickly into their roles at school and we are again very 
privileged to have a motivated and eager pairing.  We know 
their year will go quickly and we hope they are able to make the 
most of their time with us.  The powhiri was also an 
opportunity to formally welcome recent staff, students and 
whanau to our school.  It was wonderful to have a number of 
parents come along to support their students and be an active 
part of the welcome. 

As we head into the middle of Term Three it tends to indicate 
the culmination of a lot of our Winter Sports as well as a 
significant time when a large number of our students gain 
recognition in the individual disciplines and areas of interests 
outside of school.  As I walked around the students this 
morning it was amazing to hear about the range of activities 
our students are involved in and the high level a number of our 
students are achieving at.  What even more surprised me was 
the range of activities many are involved in and the level of 
achievment we are seeing within the school.  

Sport 
Rugby - U18 Nth Canterbury – Blair Norton; U16 Nth 
Canterbury – Blair Wilkins, Henry Earl; U14 Nth Canterbury – 
Mitch Berry, U13 Nth Canterbury – Rommel Wilson; U12 Nth 
Canterbury – Jakob Pascoe, Josh Gunn, Harper Pugh; U11 Nth 
Canterbury  – Angus Hodgen, Hunter Cattermole, Ollie Zino, 
Geordie Hassall; U65kg Nth Canterbury  – Josh Gunn, Nathan 
Kay, Fred Calder; U48kg Nth Canterbury  – Jack Zino, 
Rommel Wilson; Canterbury Country U48kg – Jack Zino. 
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I would also like to congratulate the Hurunui U18 and U11½  
teams who won their Nth Canterbury finals on Saturday. The 
U18 team has now won both the Combined Country and 
Nth Canterbury competitions.   A number of our students are 
part of these teams.  

Netball - Hurunui Primary A – Georgie Bethell, Olivia Frame, 
Tahlia Beck, Millie Hassell, Lucy Frame; Primary B – Ella 
Ferguson; Primary C – Sophia Thompson, Briana Hodgen; 
U17 Hurunui – Jade Northover, Tessa Allan.  
Equestrian - South Island Young Rider Camp – Jakob Pascoe 
Wrestling - Gold medal in the South Island 10-13 age grade 
champs - Seth Smith 
Tae Kwon Do - National Tae Kwon Do Team - Lilijana Paton 
Boxing - South Island Golden Gloves Title 54kg – Carlos Earl 
Small Bore Rifle Shooting – Martin Quigley, Morgan Bailey, 
Douglas Quigley 

Performance/Arts 
Hurunui Theatre Group production - Fiddler on the roof – Katie 
Gunn, Emily Dellaway, Jean Durand 
Waimate Junior/Intermediate Country Music Awards – First place 
Solo, Gospel, Country Rock, NZ Song and Song Writing, 
second in Variety and Traditional and 2017 Intermediate 
overall winner – Asra Ginders. 

Some truly fantastic results! I encourage all students to 
continue to pursue their personal strengths and interests and 
in advance, I apologise to any student I have missed off the 
list. Please let me know I will be sure to make mention in the 
future.  

Nāku noa, nā 
Stephen Beck,  
Tumuaki - Principal 

 

 

Week ending 11th August 2017 



 

RISE AWARDS Congratulations to the people who have received 
RISE awards last week for demonstrating our school values.  
You have earned points for your House.  The following people 
have had their names drawn to receive a principal's reward; see 
Mr Beck on Monday. 

Year 0-7 Khalani Tuinawaivuvu for showing Integrity by 
sitting up nicely and being ready to learn. 

Year 8-13 Stacey Jack for showing Respect and Integrity by 
keeping concentrated during 7 Aside practice. 

COMING EVENTS 

Week 4 

 15 Aug Year 7-13 Senior Speeches (note change of date) 

Week 5 

 22 Aug Year 4-8 HPSSA 7 Aside (ppd 24th Aug) 

 25 Aug Jumbo Day, school closed 

 26 Aug CASA Formal 

Week 6 

 31 Aug Senior Course Selection Evening 

 1 Sept CASA Kapahaka 

 2 Sept NETNZ Music Festival 

Check our website at www.hurunuicollege.school.nz and 
follow the link to our school calendar for further school 
events. 

 

Student EOTC / Health Forms We have been updating the 
Health Forms and EOTC Forms we hold as part of our student 
records.  New forms have been sent home with some students, to 
be completed.  Please return the completed forms as soon as 
possible.  

 

School Sport Report 
Basketball Senior Basketball, Friday 11th August 

Hurunui Girls vs OXAS,  Oxford Area School, 6pm 

Hurunui Mixed Team - draw not available at time of printing. 

Results from last week were: 

 Girls: defaulted due to ski trip 

 Mixed: didn’t play due to ski trip 

 

Seven-a-Side Year 4-8 students from Hurunui College will be 
involved with seven-a-side this year, being held at Hurunui 
College, on Tuesday 22nd August or ppd Thursday 24th August. 
The students will be playing soccer, netball and touch rugby from 
10am-1.50pm. The students have started practicing with the 
assistance of some Year 9-10 students. We will have a number of 
mixed teams entered and would like the assistance from parents 
to perhaps manage a team, no you don’t have to ref unless you 
really want to!! The PTA will also be holding a stall which we will 
need help with (this is a big day with approx 500 students 
attending from various schools). Please pick up the phone now 
and confirm that you can assist on the day. The more the merrier.  
Phone 314 4430 school office and let Jenny Keeble know. 

 

SISS (South Island Secondary School) Netball Tournament. 
Thank you to everyone who ordered bacon as our fundraiser, it 
was much appreciated.  The girls are looking forward to attending 
tournament week 7 in Christchurch (4th Sept -7th Sept). We would 
also like to thank all our sponsors for an article in “The News”, 
many thanks. We will be having a Father’s Day raffle as our last 
effort for fundraising. Many thanks everyone for your support. 

SCHOOL NOTICES 

CHURCH SERVICES SUNDAY 13TH AUGUST 2017 

Anglican 10.00am Waikari Anglican 

Catholic 8.30am Hawarden 

Presbyterian 10.00am Waikari Anglican 

Living Waters 10.30am - 12 noon at 47 Princes Street, 
Waikari 

 

HAWARDEN A&P SHOW AGM A friendly reminder that the 
Hawarden Show AGM will take place in the Hawarden Hall 
7.30pm Thursday 10th August. This will be our last official event 
as Show Presidents. We wish to thank everyone for 
their support over our time involved with the show. We have 
enjoyed our time as show presidents.   Iain & Jac Wright 

 

FREE, RECYCLED CURTAINS;  
CEA’S CURTAIN BANK IS COMING TO TOWN 
On Monday 14th August, from 3.00-3.30pm, Community 
Energy Action and their Curtain Bank is coming to visit the Star 
and Garter Hotel, Waikari 
The Curtain Bank provides free, recycled, good quality curtains 
to any household in need. Good quality, properly fitted curtains 
are essential to help retain heat in your home, particularly if it has 
suffered earthquake damage, or if your windows are single glazed.  
CEA is a charitable trust that helps to keep people warm, healthy 
and sustainable in their homes. We can also offer free energy 
advice, affordable tools to help you keep warm, and subsidised 
insulation.    We look forward to seeing you there! 
 
MEETING, DRINKING WATER There will be a meeting in the 
supper room of Waikari Hall on Tuesday 15th August at 7pm to 
hear about and ask questions about the Hurunui District 
Council’s recent decision to permanently chlorinate the drinking 
supply in this area.The meeting will be attended by mayor 
Winton Dalley, members of the Hurunui Community Council, 
Dan Harris HDC, Alistair Humphrey MOH( Canterbury), Kirsty 
McLeod Drinking Water assessor CDHB. I would  strongly 
encourage you to attend. Richard McCubbin  
 

GLENMARK RURAL WOMEN 
Wednesday 16th August 2017, 7.30pm, Glenmark Domain 

AGM & Kirstie MacMillan: Farm to Farm Tours 
Topic:“The influences of women in farming around the world” 

Enquiries Jennie Wells 027 689 0688 or 314 9556 
All Welcome.  RSVP: 10th August 2017.  $5.00 cover charge 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

PANDEMONIUM  
(A World Percussion Group From Christchurch)  

Monday 14th August, 3.45pm, Amuri Area School Gym  
For Preschoolers and Primary Children 

Bring your kids to experience this amazing interactive  
MUSIC JUNK JAM  

‘WHERE EVERY CHILD CAN BECOME A MUSICIAN’ 
More information on 

www.pandemoniumpercussion.com  
Event kindly funded by Amuri Community Trust 



TOOLBOX PARENTING GROUPS Middle Years 6-12 years.   
Build a great family team and have fun along the way.  
Monday 21st August to Monday 25th September 2017 
7.30pm to 9.30pm.  6 sessions, small groups, tailored to your 
needs.  Fun, practical and inspirational. 
Rangiora (venue to be confirmed). 
For more information or to register, phone Miriam 021 157 8244 
or email gmfoulds@clear.net.nz  

 

CHEVIOT’S SPRING FESTIVAL 2017  
Saturday night’s guest speaker - Mike King.  9th September  

 6:30pm Mt. Beautiful Wine tasting room for pre speaker 
wine and nibbles.  

 7:30pm Knox Church to listen to Mike’s story. 

 8:30pm Cheviot Trust Hotel for post speaker social and 
music. 

Mike  King  has  for  years  been  known  as  the  iconic  Kiwi  
entertainer but that role has changed dramatically since the  
conception  of  his  hugely  popular  radio  show  'The  Nutters  
Club'.  
The  show  evolved  from  Mike’s  own  experience  of  mental  
illness and addiction and has become a huge success. The  
aim of the show is to ‘forever change the way people feel,  
think, talk and behave in relation to mental health’  
Tickets available now on Eventfinda - search "Cheviot"  
www.eventfinda.co.nz or phone 0800 289 849  
$35 per person (includes booking fee).  Limited tickets - get yours 

today!  
 

The Hurunui Theatre Group present 

FIDDLER ON THE ROOF,  

Book by Joseph Stein, lyrics by Sheldon Harnick, music by Jerry 
Brock.  Licensed by Music Theatre International. 

Waipara Memorial Hall, 24th August - 2nd September,  

Thursday to Saturday.  Matinee Saturday 26th August. 

Tickets at Sally Mac’s, Waikari Auto Services. 

For more info plus online tickets go to www.hurunuitheatre.org 

 

CASUALTY LAMBS AND CALVES 

Steve Board will again be collecting the slink lambs and 
calves this season. 

Please ring Steve 03 314 2335 or text 027 514 2335 when you 
have animals ready for collection 

 

HOW ABOUT GETTING A NEW PRE- SPRING LOOK  

INSIDE OR OUTSIDE YOUR HOME.  

Call Phil Tweed on 0275 589 333 

 
 
 

Please look on the website 
www.waikarihealth.co.nz  for the month’s roster 
of who is on duty. Generally Dr Sword is here 
every week day except Monday when Dr Racle is 

on duty. 
After Hours There is always a doctor or rural nurse specialist on 
call - please phone the Health Centre on the number below 
during normal business hours and after hours and you will be 
directed to the appropriate assistance. The After Hours calls are 
managed by HML (Homecare Medical Ltd) who will assess your 
needs and advise your best course of action.  The on call clinician 
is able to access patient records, if required, to improve patient 
safety. 
HPV Vaccine This is now funded (FREE) for both males and 
females. 9-26 years of age. HPV immunisation protects against 
infection from the types of HPV that cause most cervical, anal 
and genital cancers, as well as some mouth and throat 
cancers. Please phone the practice nurse if you have any 
questions about the vaccination programme. 
Earthquake Recovery Team If you would like to talk to 
someone about your experience and ongoing anxiety/stress there 
is a service operating in our area which could see you free of 
charge. There are also people available who can help you navigate 
through insurance and other issues.  The Hurunui Earthquake 
Community Team can be contacted on 0800 155 180. 
Community Energy Action will be in Waikari on Monday 14th 
August @ 3pm at the Star and Garter Hotel.  They can assist 
anyone needing curtains or help with power and firewood.  
Respiratory Illness Review Are you a smoker or ex-smoker 
over 40 and do you have more than your fair share of coughs and 
get out of breath easily? If the answer is Yes please ring us and 
ask for a respiratory questionnaire. 
Green Prescription Need help with being active over the winter 
months? We have a local co-ordinator who can support you . 
Personal Trainer Juanita McLellan (1NEAT) is operating fitness 
sessions at the Hawarden Scout Den. She offers group sessions 
and one on one. She can be contacted by email 
nita@1neatpt.co.nz  
Free for Under 13 years for ACC and Medical visits for enrolled 
patients.  
Flu Vaccine This is still available and is free for; pregnant 
women, people with certain chronic conditions and for people 65 
years and over. Also for children under 18 who are registered 
at a Hurunui Practice (earthquake recovery).  Please make an 
appointment with the nurse. 
Shingles Vaccine (Zostavax) is available for people over the 
age of 50. It costs $200 and we have some available , please 
phone the nurse if you are interested in more information about 
this. 
AA Members aged 74 + can book a FREE Senior Drivers 
session to brush up on changes to the rules and the roads.  
Eligible members may have a free one hour session every two 
years. Ph 0800 223 748 or book online  aa.co.nz/senior-driver  
Drivers Licence medicals People need a medical to renew their 
licence at age 75,80 and every two years after that. Truck and Bus 
licences are renewed every five years and once you turn 65 it is 
annual. Please advise the receptionist if you are booking a drivers 
licence medical. 
Physiotherapy, Ben Cameron of Physio South is at the Health 
Centre on Tuesday and Friday mornings.  A doctor’s referral is 
not required.  Ph 03 3374832  to make an appointment at 
Waikari. 
Waikari Health Centre Ph 03 3144 506. In an Emergency 
dial 111.  Website www.waikarihealth.co.nz  Find and like us on 
Facebook   You can now book appointments with us 
online – click the Make an appointment button on our 
website. 

ADVERTISING 

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE  
I am available for ministerial duties including:   

* certifying documents,   
* witnessing documents and signatures,   

* swearing oaths, declarations,   
* affidavits and affirmations, etc.   

Please phone to make an appointment.   
Richard Todd 314-4090.  

http://www.waikarihealth.co.nz
mailto:nita@1neatpt.co.nz


TO GIVE AWAY 

In very good condition 2x old model TV, 1x Satmax plus 
Digital Satellite Receiver $15.  Ring Hans or Christine, phone 
03 314 4601. 

REAL ESTATE 

House to Rent, Hurunui - 4 year old Cottage, 1 bedroom.  
Heatpump, double glazed.  Furnished.  $250 per week plus 
power and gas.  Phone 027 630 2036. 

WANTED 
Wanted a Handy Man at Sunflowers Preschool 
Needing someone who is willing to work as required around 

the preschool doing odd jobs. It would be helpful if you can 
work a hammer, drill, screw driver and happy to repair or fix 
things as we need. Nicky Gardner 0210485415 

Wanted your unwanted resources for Sunflowers 
Preschool  If you have items that are going to be binned or 
recycled please be creative about your thinking and think of 
how the preschool children in your community could get 
creative, play with or have fun with preloved items. This all 
helps to look after your environment and saves on land fill. 
Call Nicky 0210485415 or come visit and drop off. (Come in 
for a cupper and check us out) 

EMPLOYMENT 
Job Vacancy Leo Dunne Limited at 26 Lyndon Street in 

Culverden has a three month contracted position available for 
a qualified and/or experienced mechanic or engineer.  
This may become a permanent appointment.  Please direct all 
enquiries to:  Karen Armstrong 315 8470 or 0274 383 464 
or leodunneltd@xtra.co.nz 

FOR SALE 

Sheep Pellets $7 per bag.  Phone John Crean, 314 4311.  

F&P Clothes Dryer AD39 3.5kg.  Excellent condition.  
Hardly been used, $90.  Phone 03 314 4266.  

Board of Trustees Contact Details (home) 
Chairperson Bernie Dobbs 314 4014 

Secretary Judith Topp 314 4420 

Principal Steve Beck 314 9631 

Parent Elected Representatives 

 Ben Cassidy 314 4503 

 Jackie Carthy 314 2555 

 Greg Costello 314 2563 

Whanau Co-Opted Representative 

 Christina Jemmett 027 373 4297 

Student Representative  Bradley White 314 2424 

Staff Representative John Valentine 027 777 1467 

 

YEAR 9 WORKSHOP TECHNOLOGY students displaying their 
laser cut lamps after learning to use a range of software to get 
their results. 
 Peoples choice award goes to Callum Clausen who won a M3D 
3D Printer donated by Mr Kemen .  Sakoya 2nd and Chevon 3rd 

STUDENT WORK 

CONTACT DETAILS 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING 


